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June 2022 
 
Dear Parents and Carers of Year 11,  
 
We are over halfway through the exam series now and I hope that your child has felt 
ready and prepared for their exams so far.  In order to continue to support all Year 
11 students, we have reviewed our arrangements and provision for next week. 
 
Our original communication stated that Year 11 would remain in school until the end 
of their Leavers' Assembly on Thursday 23rd June which is due to finish at circa 12pm. 
However, on the two days prior to this, there are very few students who actually 
have any exams.  Therefore, we have amended this to the following; 

• Students are allowed to leave school on Monday 20th June immediately 
following their GCSE Chemistry Paper 2 at either 10:15 (Combined Science) or 
10:45 (Triple Science). The only exception to this will be students who study 
Food GCSE.  They will remain on site until the end of their Food exam at 
2:45pm. 

• On Tuesday 21st June and Wednesday 22nd June, Year 11 students who have 
revision sessions can choose to come into school for them.  For clarity they 
are; 

a. GCSE Music Revision Session on Tuesday 21st June 12:45pm (Music 
students only)  

b. GCSE Science Revision Session on Wednesday 22nd June 12:45pm (All 
students welcome) 

• On Wednesday 22nd June at 9:00am there is a GCSE Music exam which all 
Music students must attend.   

For Tuesday 21st June and Wednesday 22nd June, if students are not in for their 
Music revision or exam, or their Science revision, they are to remain at home and 
continue their revision independently.  If your child is coming in for any of the 
activities listed above during these days, they are to sign in at our Attendance Office 
for the duration of the exam or revision session.  They should arrive 15 minutes prior 
to the start of their exam or revision session.  They will then sign out and leave site 
at the end of the revision session or exam.   
 
Your child's independent revision for Tuesday 21st June and Wednesday 22nd June 
should make use of the following resources to which they have access; 
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• Knowledge Organisers 
• Exercise Books and Class Materials 
• Revision Guides 
• GCSE Pod (online revision resource for Science only) 

The plan originally communicated for Thursday 23rd June still stands.  Therefore, all 
Year 11 students will arrive on site by 8:41am that day to start their Physics exam 
and will finish their day at circa 12:00pm when the Leaver's Assembly is complete. 
They will then leave site for the final time this academic year.   
 
If your child has access to the LSU, this will remain for the full time that they are 
entitled to it.  Please liaise directly with us to discuss the details of this.   
 
If you or your child feel that you would like to discuss this any further, please get in 
contact.   
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Mr Bradnick-Thompson 
Vice Principal 
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